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Public Notice 
New York State CDBG-DR Application Available Review 

 
The County of Nassau, NY announces that it intends to submit an application for New York State 
Community Development Block Grant-Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) Program funds on or about 
March 10, 2017 for the following project:  
 

Nassau County Traffic Signals 
영어를할수없는경우나소카운티공공관계부서 (Department of Public Works (DPW)) 웹  

사이트  http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1865/Public-Works  에서본공고의사본을확인할수있습니다. 
 

Se non parlate inglese, è possibile consultare una copia di questo avviso sul sito Web del Dipartimento 
dei lavori pubblici (DPW) della Contea di Nassau all'indirizzo: http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1865/Public-
Works  

 
Si ou pa pale lang Anglè, ou kapab wè yon kopi avi sa a sou sitwèb Depatman Travo Piblik (DPW) 
Konte Nassau nan: http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1865/Public-Works  
 

如果您無法使用英語交談，可以造訪拿騷郡工務處 (Department of Public Works, DPW) 

網站檢視此通知的副本，網址為：http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1865/Public-Works  
 

) در این آدرس مشاھده کنید: DPWاگر بھ زبان انگلیسی صحبت نمی کنید، یک نسخھ از این اعلامیھ را در وب سایت فعالیت ھای عمومی ایالت ناسائو (
http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1865/Public-Works  
 
Activity: CDBG-DR funding will be used to design and install transfer switches on County-owned 
traffic signal poles located in priority locations, identified by Nassau County, across the Seaford, 
Wantagh, Baldwin, Bellmore, Merrick, Massapequa, East Massapequa, Massapequa Park, and 
Freeport communities. Once they are connected to one of Nassau County’s portable power sources, 
these transfer switches would allow for traffic signals to remain operational in the event of a power 
outage. 
 
Objective: To address the urgent need for traffic signals in storm-affected communities and on major 
roadways to remain operational and visible to allow for evacuation and recovery efforts in the event of 
a power outage. 
 
Location: The target area includes the Seaford, Wantagh, Baldwin, Bellmore, Merrick, Massapequa, 
East Massapequa, Massapequa Park, and Freeport communities. Installation shall take place at priority 
locations along Merrick Road, Sunrise Highway, and additional streets with County traffic signals that 
are critical for safe and secure passage during and after future storm events. 
 
Amount: Table 1 shows the CDBG-DR activity and the corresponding dollar amount for the 
installation of Nassau County Traffic Signals along with an estimate of the total project cost. 
 
Table 1: Nassau County Traffic Signals Corresponding Dollar Amounts and Activity 
 

Funding Source  Amount Activity 
CDBG-DR $300,000.00  Public Facilities and Improvements 

Total $300,000.00  
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A copy of the application will be available for review at Nassau County Executive Building, 1 West 
Street, 4th Floor, Mineola, NY 11501, Monday through Friday between the hours of 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
The notice is also available on the Nassau County Department of Public Works (DPW) website at: 
http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1865/Public-Works. 
 
All citizens, particularly persons of low and moderate income and residents of blighted areas, as well 
as those affected by the project are encouraged to submit their views and proposals by March 10, 2017 
to the County of Nassau at the following address:  

 
Nassau County Executive Building 

1 West Street, 4th Floor 
Mineola, NY 11501 

 
Additional information regarding the availability and use of CDBG-DR funds is available upon 
request. 

 

 


